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Mr President,

The Czech Republic aligns itself with the statement delivered by the EU.

We continue to fully support the Mandate of the Special Rapporteur and thank Ms. Irene Khan for her insightful report. The report provides a thorough analysis of a complex issue, a useful theoretical foundation as well as practical recommendations. We welcome the report especially with regard to the tenth anniversary of the United Nations Plan of Action on the Safety of Journalists and the Issue of Impunity.

Internet and digital technologies have expanded the possibilities for individuals and media to exercise the right to freedom of expression and freely access online information. However, independent public interest journalism faces a perfect storm: from online gender-based violence and orchestrated disinformation campaigns against journalists to targeted surveillance of journalists, legal restrictions on freedom of expression online and offline and erosion of media independence. Those challenges are surging in a multifaceted, technology-enabled information ecosystem.
We agree with Special Rapporteur Khan that the growing power of digital platforms controlling the availability, dissemination and accessibility of content based on algorithms constitutes a worrying trend. 
Madam Special Rapporteur, how can the UN and its Member States support further efforts to fight the unlawful surveillance of journalists, their exclusion and digital restrictions to freedom of expression?
Thank you.
